
 

 

          April 14, 2020 
 
Debra A. Howland, Executive Director 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 
 
RE: Docket No. DW 19-131 – Omni Mount Washington, LLC 

Complaint against Abenaki Water Company, Inc. – Rosebrook Water Division 
Staff Report on Technical Session  

 
Dear Executive Director Howland: 
 
Pursuant to the procedural schedule in the above-mentioned matter, the Commission directed 
Staff of the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (Staff) to file a report by April 16, 
2020, regarding the technical session on April 8, 2020. 
 
Five participants attended the virtual technical session; Omni Mount Washing Hotel, LLC (Omni); 
Abenaki Water Company, Inc. (Abenaki or the Company); Paul Mueller, on behalf of the Bretton 
Woods Property Association (Bretton Woods); the Office of the Consumer Advocate (OCA); and 
Staff (collectively the Participants).  At the conclusion of discussions, the Participants agreed that 
Staff would submit this report stating that both Omni and Abenaki require additional time to 
update prior discovery responses and answer technical session data requests.  The additional 
responses and time will allow the Participants to review the information and better inform the 
commission on the forthcoming procedural steps. 
 
As such, Staff, on behalf of the Participants, respectfully requests that the Commission allow 
Staff to submit an additional status report by April 24, 2020, which will also provide a proposed 
procedural schedule. 
 
Thank you for your attention in this matter.  Do not hesitate to contact me if you need anything 
further. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Christopher R. Tuomala 
       
       Christopher R. Tuomala, Esq. 
       Hearings Examiner/Staff Attorney 
cc: Service List (electronically) 
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